
 

 

 

President’s Letter 
August 2017 

 
Welcome to another TAW Newsletter! 
 
I want to thank all of you who answered the call for items for our 
Christmas ornament sales.  Our inventory has improved!  Keep 
those items coming and we’ll be ready for the Centennial Sale! 
This month’s turn-in was fantastic. We had twenty five 
attendees and Jeff Brockett did an excellent demo on making a 
bird house ornament. Almost everyone who wanted to turn was 
able to and several members completed their own birdhouse 
ornament. 
 
In the last few months, we have acquired six plus new 
members! I encourage all new members and those of you who 
have not yet joined the AAW to do so. There you will find lots of 
good information for both new and experienced turners that will 
make woodturning safer and more enjoyable.  There will be a 
handout on AAW member benefits on the display table at next 
month’s meeting. 
 
Speaking of the AAW, for those who are members, voting for 
three new Board of Directors members is now open.  Your vote 
helps determine the direction of your association!  Please vote 
for whomever you want but VOTE! 
That’s all for this time. 
 
Turn safe, 
Lou Mineweaser 
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2018 Symposium 

Early Registration is now 

open visit the TAW website 

www.tnwoodturners.org 

and click on the symposium 

tab for more information 

and to register! 

 

 

Important dates to 

remember: 

September  Meeting – Sept 5 

Saturday Turn In – Sept 9 

TAW Symposium – 

Jan 26
th
-27th, 2018 

 

Tennessee Association of Woodturners 

 

http://www.tnwoodturners.org/
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Kim Winkle ï TAW September Demonstrator 
 
 

Winkle is a maker who creates furniture and objects using wood and paint; her 

work displays a balance of form, color and surface pattern.  She has 
exhibited nationally and internationally, including SOFA Chicago, Wanted 
Design NYC and the Architectural Digest Home Show.  Her work has 
been included in a number of publications, including Fine Woodworking 
and Woodworker magazines and the books 500 Tables, 500 Chairs. 
Winkle has been awarded several artist residencies, including the 
International Turning Exchange at the Center for Art in Wood in 
Philadelphia, the Windgate Artist Residency at State University New York 
(SUNY) Purchase, Haystack Mountain School of Crafts, the Vermont 
Studio Center and at the Appalachian Center for Craft.  She was awarded 
a State of Tennessee Individual Artist Award in 2011 and the Society of 
Arts and Crafts (Boston)  D. Mineck furniture fellowship in 2014.  
Winkle is an Associate Professor and Director of the School of Art, Craft & 

Design at Tennessee Technological University. She holds a Bachelor of Fine Art in Ceramics from 
the University of Oklahoma and a Master of Fine Art in Furniture Design from San Diego State 
University.  Her workshop teaching experience includes, Arrowmont School of Arts and Crafts, 
Anderson Ranch Art Center, Haystack Mountain School of Crafts, The Center for Furniture 
Craftsmanship, John C. Campbell Folk School and the Appalachian Center for Craft.  She has 
demonstrated at Southern States Woodturning Symposium, Florida Woodturning Symposium, North 
Carolina Woodturning Symposium and for numerous clubs around the country.  
 

 
 

Turning a Small Stool and Introduction to Milk Paint-Kimberly Winkle 
During this demo attendees will learn how to turn a small stool.  Faceplate turning techniques will be used to 
turn the seat and spindle techniques will be used to turn coordinating legs.  After turning the stool, surface 
design and embellishment techniques using Milk Paint will be utilized on the stool parts.  Basic design 
considerations related to form and surface will also be discussed.  For more information please visit Kim’s 
website: http://kimberlywinkle.com/home.html 

http://kimberlywinkle.com/home.html
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August 2017 TAW monthly Meeting notes 
 

Meeting started by President Lou Mineweaser who asked if any visitors were present 
The following introduced themselves:  

Ken Warrick from Bethpage, turner for about 12 years and can provide transportation to 
meetings from anyone in that area.   
Tony Eberhardt, originally from NC, recently moved to this area, lifelong turner 
Les Sechler – new member – turning 7 months 
Jim Livingston – recently moved to Murfreesboro, 15 year turner 

Barry made the Safety announcement, reminding everyone to practice hand and eye protection. But a 
good face-shield; don’t reach over a running lathe, etc.  
Barry also reminded us of upcoming events: 

¶ TN state Fair.  Sign-up sheets are being passed around.  Badges will be available next 
month. Enter by the Craighead gate.  Our booth is in the Women’s Bldg 

¶ Tennessee Craft Fair is also coming up soon 
David Sapp – pens for the troops.  There is a pen turning the last Sat of every month at Woodcraft for 
anyone who want to participate.  
The flyer for the 2018 Symposium is complete and will be mailed out soon.  A few copies are on the 
back table.  Website is going live this weekend and registration will be open. First 100 to register will 
get a commemorative pin.  A Powermatic lathe will be given away again this year, and we have 4 
great demonstrators. 
Lou reminded the group we need volunteers for new president and symposium chair in 2018.  
Newsletter contributions for July were Bill Handle and Ron Sanda.  Ron won the drawing.  One 
contribution so far for August.  Contributions should be sent to Jeff for including in the August 
newsletter.  
Starting today AAW members can vote for 3 board directors. Please vote as soon as possible.  
Lou asked if there was any other business – none 
Jeff and Pete reminded about the Sat turn-in.  2 quick projects, bird house ornament and how to turn 
a wooden faceplate. The remainder of the morning will be open forum.  
 
Show and Tell participants:   
Bill Mauzy – Salad bowl set 
Jim Mason - 2 textured pieces 
Ken Grissom – cherry box with lid 
Jeff Brockett – spalted hackberry platter and basket illusion platter with over 320 hours of work 
Mike Zinser – Buckeye burl bowl with natural edge 
Barry Boyd – ‘walnut crotch bowl, chestnut oak cherry hollow form from 30” diameter using steady rest made 
with skateboard wheels 
Jau Erlbacher – ring bowl from mahogany, willow bowl, cherry bowl 
Ron Sanda – 2 bowls with piercing and wood burning 
Lou Mineweaser – maple bowl 
Mark Greenbaum – handmade threading tool 
David Sapp – handmade tool box for his woodturning tools 
Pete Wiens – cherry bowl with milk paint and beading embellishment 
John Lucas – hand mirrors and celtic knot ball 
Mike Zinser – he is selling tools donated to Narrow gate, but not needed – the ones left are on back table 
Barry introduced demonstrator for tonight, John Lucas who showed us how to make our own tools  
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SAFETY: Electric Chain Saws 
Having recently obtained an Electric Chain Saw (see note below) it became apparent that TAW’s Safety First 
Practices – Chain Saw does not address these tools. The general Chain Saw Safety rules apply plus a few 
others. Primarily electrical in nature. It should go without saying that using these saws in the presence of water 
is hazardous to you and the saw! Don’t press your luck with wet conditions – let alone in stormy weather. 
These saws are double insulated but the insulation may not be up to the task if there is a high voltage surge 
from a distant lighting strike (Did you know lightening can strike up to 30 miles from its point of origin?). If you 
hear thunder take a hard look at the weather – especially if working outdoors. 
Your power source must be properly grounded and should have a GFI Breaker in the circuit. The Extension 
cord used – these saws come with a stub cord – must meet or exceed the wire gage specified for a given 
length. This reduces both the risk of fire and protects the motor. 
Also, any model worth using should have two switches. One acts as a lockout device requiring you to press it 
before you can start the Saw with the trigger – preventing accidental starting of the saw while holding it or if its 
dropped. If you are making a difficult cut release the lockout so it will engage if something goes amiss. 
While quieter, ear protection is still recommended – especially indoors. 

…………………………………………………………………………………………… 

Note: The Remington 16ò saw that sparked this article has performed well in trimming, felling, and 

processing a 12 inch by 50-foot Honey Locust killed by lightning and continues to work well. It Uses a 

fair amount of chain oil but seems to stay sharper longer than a 16ò gas model. Phil Roberts 

………………………………………………………………………..…………………….. 
It is inherent in the fluid nature of the Craft of Woodworking, and its ancillary practices and technology, that 
such a collection of material will always be incomplete and in flux. As such this column must be considered a 
guide to safety and not the last word on the subject. Woodworking and many of its ancillary activities are 
inherently dangerous and the Association Board of Directors, Officers, Safety Committee, and Members make 
no warranties or assurances that following these recommendations will eliminate all risk of injury. If you are 
inexperienced or do not understand a recommendation consult someone experienced in the subject being 
discussed. 
 

Safety Tip 
Having a metal trash can or metal bucket with a lid you can prevent a fire in your shop. Some glues, 
accelerators, and polishes when mixed can combust. The lidded can is a safe measure. Think first 
before throwing that paper towel in with other items. All of you have gotten glue on your fingers and 
you know it gets hot. Please be careful. 
Submitted by Ken Warrick 
 
 

Volunteers Needed 

Lou Mineweaser’s term as TAW President ends on January 31, 2018.  We need a volunteer who is 
willing to take on the leadership role of TAW president to step up.  If you are interested in serving as 
TAW president please contact Lou Mineweaser – president@tnwoodturners.org.  
 
 David Sapp’s term as symposium chairperson ends January 31, 2018.  The TAW will need a 
volunteer who is willing to take on the responsibility of organizing the annual symposium.  A volunteer 
is needed to step up by August 1, 2017 and spend the fall working with David to ensure a smooth 
transition.  If you would be interested in serving as TAW Symposium Chair please contact David 
Sapp – symposium@tnwoodturners.org. 
 

mailto:president@tnwoodturners.org
symposium@tnwoodturners.org.
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TAW August Instant Gallery 

     Barry Boyd                                             Barry Boyd                                 Barry Boyd 

          Bill Handel                                       Bill Handel                                            Bill Mauzy 

            Gary Goins                                    Jeff Brockett                                     Jeff Brockett 

             Jim Mason                                     Jim Mason                                    Jim Mason 
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TAW August Instant Gallery Continued 

    John Lucas                                         Ken Grissim                                    Mike Zinser 

          Pete Wiens                                           Regis Galbach                                     Ron Sanda 
 

August Saturday Turn In 
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Viking characters ï Ron Sanda 

 
 

 



 

 

The Tennessee Turner Page 8 of 14 

Use good safety procedures when making this project.  Different sizes and woods may be 
used to vary the design. 
Body is 3 x 1 ¾” wide egg shape from Walnut.  The head (narrow end) should be elongated and 
somewhat pointy to resemble a helmet (pointier and larger than picture). Make a 1/8-3/16” groove to 
delineate the helmet and where the “hair” can be glued.  
Shield is ~1 ¾” diameter and ~1/8” thick.  This can be made from any hard wood (or metal). It may 
be decorated with a spiraling tool, circles or could have a wood plug insert in the center of the shield 
(this could be a contrasting wood for embellishment) Several shields can be made from a limb. Shape 
the back of the shield concave to fit around the body.  If a plug/axle is used it can be a good base to 
glue the shield to the body. 
Nose is ~ 1” x 1’4” at the large end.  The narrow end should be tapered to a straight length of ~1/8” 
so it could be glued into a 1/8” hole (the straight portion is not shown in the picture).  
Feet are ~3/4” at the widest point and 1 3/4” long in somewhat of an egg shape.  After turning the egg 
shaped foot draw a line along the tool rest at the center of the foot (this is where the foot will be split 
into 2 feet).  Part the foot off the lathe.  Drill a ¼” hole where the legs will go into the foot (Not all the 
way thru).  Place a ¼ “ dowel into each of the foot holes.  These dowels can be held while carefully 
cutting along the marked line on the band saw (this keeps the hand away from the blade). The bottom 
of the feet can be sanded flat on a bench sander or sandpaper on a table.  
Arm is ~1” long and ~1/2” at its widest. A 1/8” hole is drilled in the hand to hold a spear. The arm 
should be straight and ~1/4” so it can be glued into a 1/4 “ hole in the body easily. 
Horns may have a short curve or more elaborate curve (see the first picture).  Draw out the pattern 
on cardboard and transfer the pattern to ~ ¼” wood thick.  Cut the horn out on a scroll saw or with a 
coping saw.  Shape into the horn with a Dremel tool and small drum sander or sandpaper/file.  Keep 
the end uniform so it will fit in a hole in the helmet. 
Spear is made from 1/8” dowel ~51/2” long.  The point can be sharpened in a pencil sharpener.  Paint 
the spear black. 
. 
Drill the holes in the body to accept the legs, arms, and horns.  The shield can be glued to the body 
with epoxy glue.  Glue the legs into the body.  Sand the legs off to keep them level.  Glue the legs into 
the feet.  Flatten the feet so the Viking will stand straight. Glue in the arm.  Slide the spear into the 
hand. If the spear Is loose add a little water to the spear or inside the hand to expand the wood. Glue 
in the horns. 
Finish the body with semi-gloss lacquer.  Glue in the hair 
Hair can be made from a old fur collar or other fuzzy material.  Cut the backing ~1/8” wide (scissors 
or paper cutter).  The hair will be glued in the head groove.  After finishing the body, super glue in one 
side and add accelerator.  Glue in the rest with super glue and use accelerator on the other end.  
These are just suggestions that may open up new ideas for you. Have fun but be careful. 
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Upcoming Events 
September 5 Meeting ï Demonstration 

Kim Winkle - TBA 
October 3 Meeting ï Demonstration 
John Lucas - Three Ornaments 
November 7 Meeting ï Demonstration 
TBA 
December 5 Meeting ï Social 
 

Special Events  
State Fair 
Demonstration & Ornament Sales 
September 8-17, 2017 
 
Tennessee Craft ï Fall Arts and Craft Fair 
Demonstrations Only 
September 22-24, 2017 
 
  

Symposiums 

Turning Southern Style Symposium 
September 15-17, 2017, Turning Southern Style Symposium, hosted by the Georgia Association of 
Woodturners, Dalton Convention Center, Dalton, GA.  Demonstrators will include Nick Cook, Beth Ireland, 
Glenn Lucas, Harvey Meyer, Pascal Oudet and Joe Ruminski.  The event will include vendors, instant 
gallery, banquet, auction, and spouse/guest lounge.  Each registered attendee can bring one youth, free 
of charge. For information and registration, visit gawoodturner.org 
 
Turning 2017 Ohio Valley Woodturners Guild Symposium    
October 13th - 15th, 2017    
Higher Ground Conference Center                                                                                                                 
 Featured demonstrators include Jimmy Clewes, Nick Cook, Ashley Harwood, Avelino Samuel and Keith 
Gotschall.  For more information go to www.ovwg.org 
 
Tennessee Assocation of Woodturners 30th Annual Woodturning Symposium 

Early Registration now open – visit the TAW website www.tnwoodturners.org and click on the symposium tab 
for more information and to register. 
January 26th and 27th, 2018 
Marriott Hotel and Convention Center 
Franklin, TN 
Featured demonstrators include Betty Scarpino, Stuart Batty, Jimmy Clewes and Mike Mahoney 
 

 

John C Campbell Folk School Classes 
The John C. Campbell Folk School has released their class catalog through June of 2018!  John C. 
Campbell has an outstanding woodturning program with a state of the art woodturning workshop.  To 
view the entire list of classes visit the Campbell website: 
https://folkschool.org/Course2017to18/html5/index.html?&locale=ENG 

 

http://www.gawoodturner.org/
http://www.tnwoodturners.org/
https://folkschool.org/Course2017to18/html5/index.html?&locale=ENG
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Pat Matranga ï A Woman of Many Talents 
 

Pat Matranga is a long time TAW member and a woman of many talents.  Learn more about Pat by viewing 
this video featuring her work by Highland Worworker you can skip to the 22:42 mark to see the video. 

http://thehighlandwoodworker.com/the-highland-woodworker-episode-31/ 
 
 
 

AAW Board of Directors election now open ï Vote! 

 

 
 
The Nominating Committee is pleased to present the six candidates below who are running for the 
AAW Board of Directors. AAW members elect a nine-member board to volunteer their time and 
energy to represent the membership in moving the AAW forward. Board members may serve two 
consecutive three-year terms. 
You can vote for up to three candidates. There are two ways to vote: 1) by electronic ballot, 
available on the AAW website at tiny.cc/BoardVote (case sensitive) or 2) by paper ballot. If you would 
like to cast your vote by paper ballot, please request a paper ballot be sent to you by calling or 
emailing the AAW at 877-595-9094 (toll free) or inquiries@woodturner.org. 
 
We encourage you to participate in the voting process and hope you will help make this election 
turnout significant. Your vote must be cast electronically or received in Saint Paul between August 1, 
2017, and midnight CST October 20, 2017. 
 
Please note, you will need your AAW member number to officially register your vote. Your member 
number can be found on the address label of your copy of American Woodturner. 
Click on the link below to vote for the AAW Board of Directors 
http://www.woodturner.org/?page=2018BODCandidates 

http://thehighlandwoodworker.com/the-highland-woodworker-episode-31/
http://www.woodturner.org/?page=2018BoardVote
mailto:inquiries@woodturner.org?subject=Paper%20Ballot%20Requested
http://www.woodturner.org/?page=2018BODCandidates
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Woodturning Links 
 

ASSOCIATIONS AND CLUBS 
American Association of Woodturners: www.woodturner.org 
Tennessee Association of Woodturners www.tnwoodturners.org 
Duck River Woodturners Club, Columbia, TN www.duckriverwoodturners.com 
Tri-State Woodturners Club, Chattanooga, TN www.tristatewoodturners.com 
 

Wood Turning Sources 
American Association of Woodturners - www.woodturner.org 
Appalachian Center for Craft -  www.tntech.edu/craftcenter/workshops 
Arrowmont -  www.arrowmont.org 
Big Monk Lumber -  www.bigmonklumber.com 
Carter Products -  www.carterproducts.com 
Century Tree Turnings -  www.centurytreeturnings.com 
Chucks Plus -  www.chucksplus.com 
Earth's Watch -  www.earthswatch.com 
Hunter Tool Systems -  www.hunterwoodturningtool.com 
John C. Campbell Folk School -  www.folkschool.org 
John Jordan Woodturning -  www.johnjordanwoodturning.com 
Robert Sorby -  www.Robert-Sorby.co.uk 
Robust Tools -  www.turnrobust.com 
Ruth Niles Bottle Stoppers -  www.Nilesbottlestoppers.com 
The Frugal Vacuum Chuck -  www.frugalvacuumchuck.com 
Thompson LatheTools -  www.thompsonlathetools.com 
Trend Products -  www.trend-uk.com 
Vince's WoodnWonders -  www.vinceswoodnwonders.com 
Woodcraft of Nashville -  www.nashvillewoodcraft.com 
Woodturners Wonders -  www.woodturnerswonders.com 

 

 
From the Editor 

Newslettter Articles 
 
TAW members who submit a newsletter article, tips, or project information are eligible to win the monthly 
$25.00 Woodcraft gift certificate.  All submissions must be sent to newsletter@tnwoodturner.org by the 15th of 
the month. 
 

Newsletter Editor Needed 
A TAW member needs to step and volunteer to take over the Newsletter Editor responsibility.  The TAW 
October newsletter will be the final edition unless someone volunteers.  For more information please contact 
Lou Mineweaser – president@tnwoodturners.org.   

www.woodturner.org
www.tnwoodturners.org
www.duckriverwoodturners.com
http://www.tristatewoodturners.com/
mailto:newsletter@tnwoodturner.org
mailto:president@tnwoodturners.org
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Volunteers Needed 

Lou Mineweaser’s term as TAW President ends on January 31, 2018.  We need a volunteer who is 
willing to take on the leadership role of TAW president to step up.  If you are interested in serving as 
TAW president please contact Lou Mineweaser – president@tnwoodturners.org.  David Sapp’s term 
as symposium chairperson ends January 31, 2018.  The TAW will need a volunteer who is willing to 
take on the responsibility of organizing the annual symposium.  A volunteer is needed to step up by 
August 1, 2017 and spend the fall working with David to ensure a smooth transition.  If you would be 
interested in serving as TAW Symposium Chair please contact David Sapp – 
symposium@tnwoodturners.org. 
 

Articles are due the 15th for the upcoming newsletter and should be 
submitted to newsletter@tnwoodturners.org. 
Member Projects 
If you have a woodturning project that you would like to showcase to our club 
members, you can submit detailed information about your project with 
pictures to newsletter@tnwoodturners.org. 
Members Questions & Answers 
Members are asked to submit woodturning, finishing and tool questions to 
our resident experts to answer. There are no dumb questions, someone 
else in the club may have had the same questions. 
Classified Ads 
Ads for woodturning and woodworking related items are free to members. 
Send detailed information with pictures. 
Wood to Turn 
Do you have wood, need wood or know about wood that is available for 
turning? Let me know and I'll pass it along. 

mailto:president@tnwoodturners.org
symposium@tnwoodturners.org.
newsletter@tnwoodturners.org
newsletter@tnwoodturners.org


 

 

The Tennessee Turner Page 14 of 14 

The Tennessee Association of Woodturners is a local chapter of the American Association 
of Woodturners.  Our purpose is to provide a meeting place for local turners to share ideas 
and techniques and to educate the general public regarding the art of turning.  The TAW 
meets the first Tuesday of each month at the Tennessee Baptist Children’s Home, off of 
Franklin Road in Brentwood, TN and periodically sponsors local exhibitions and 
demonstrations as well as an annual symposium 

 
 

TAW Officers and Volunteers 
Lou Mineweaser President term  expiresFeb 2018 president@tnwoodturners.org 
Barry Buntin   Vice President term expires Feb 2019  vp@tnwoodturners.org 
Jean Eisenberg  Treasurer term expires Feb 2019  treasurerer@tnwoodturners.org 
Cathy Sanders   Secretary term expires Feb 2018 secretary@tnwoodturners.org 
   Newsletter serves as a volunteer newsletter@tnwoodturners.org 
Bill Tucker   Librarian serves as a volunteer   bill@oldhickorystick.com 
Bill Mauzy  Director term expires at Feb 2019  billmauzy@bellsouth.net 
Pete Wiens  Director term expires at Feb 2018 wienspa@comcast.net 
Bill Handel  Director term expires at Feb 2019 bhandel2@comcast.net 
Bob Cooper  Director term expires at Feb 2018 bobcooper54@gmail.com 
Matt Burch  Director term expires at Feb 2018 dakdodge02@yahoo.com 
Phil Roberts   Director term expires at Feb 2019 robertsdpr@aol.com 
Ron Sanda  Director term expires at Feb 2019 rws6613@gmail.com 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
    TAW August meeting                       August Turn In                                    August Turn In 
 
 
 
 

TAW is a Local Chapter of  

Email Club Questions to: 
info@tnwoodturners.org 
pres@tnwoodturners.org 

 or Mail to: 
TAW 

P.O. Box 158296 
Nashville, TN 37215 

 

mailto:info@tnwoodturners.org
mailto:pres@tnwoodturners.org

